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March 31, 2025 

 

RE: Washington Utils. and Transp. Comm’n v. PacifiCorp d/b/a Pacific Power and Light 

Company Refunding Uninvested Capital, 

Docket UE-250086 

 

TO ALL PARTIES: 

 

On February 28, 2025, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

(Commission) issued Order 03 in Docket UE-250086 - a subsequent filing to Docket UE-

230172 - requiring PacifiCorp d/b/a Pacific Power and Light Company (PacifiCorp or 

Company) to refund uninvested capital to ratepayers. 

On March 7, 2025, PacifiCorp filed revised tariff sheets for Tariff WN U-76, refunding the 

revenue requirement differential of approximately $64,000 associated with investment in the 

Foote Creek II-IV wind project in 2023. A residential customer with typical consumption of 

1,200 kWh per month will see a bill decrease of $0.02 per month. 

On March 27, 2025, Commission staff (Staff) filed a letter in this docket stating that Staff 

reviewed the revised tariff sheets and believes the filing complies with the terms of Order 03. 

The Commission confirms that the revised tariff sheets filed on March 7, 2025, by PacifiCorp 

comply with Order 03. The revised tariff sheets will become effective April 3, 2025. 

 

 

 

JEFF KILLIP 

Executive Director and Secretary 

 


